In This Issue Webmail users click here

#### Official News

- · Edwards named dean of Inamori School of Engineering
- · Student Health Insurance Waiver Due Aug. 14
- · Health Insurance Waiver if Your Child is Attending AU

#### **General Announcements**

- · Lecture: Do Recessions Have Silver Linings?
- · Alfred Magazine online: there's something new to read every week!
- Memorial service for Elizabeth "Pat" Sibley Parry

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
7:00 Summer Carillon Recital Series		9:00 MS/MSE Thesis Defense - Bo Jiang

### **Edwards named dean of Inamori School of Engineering**

Dr. Doreen Edwards, who has been associate dean of the Kazuo School of Engineering at Alfred University will become dean of that School effective July 1, 2009.

In announcing Edwards' appointment, Dr. Suzanne Buckley, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs, said: " Dr. Edwards will bring her success in academe and industry to leadership of the School. As Associate Dean, she has proven herself to be a talented administrator who is committed to leading the school to its next level of excellence and to building internal and external partnerships."

Dr. Buckley commended the work of the search committee, whose members in addition to Chairman Dr. Scott Misture, professor of materials science, were Dr. Mathew Hall, associate professor of biomedical materials engineering science; Patricia LaCourse, associate librarian, Scholes Library of Ceramics; Dr. Roger Loucks, associate professor of physics, College of Liberal Arts & Sciences; Dr. Nathan Mellott, assistant professor of glass science; Dr. Joseph Rosiczkowski, professor of mechanical engineering, and Linda Sikora, professor of ceramic art, School of Art & Design.

Attachment: Full announcement about Dr. Edwards' appointment

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Student Health Insurance Waiver Due Aug. 14

All AU students are required to have medical insurance coverage. You have all been billed \$535 for the AU insurance plan. If you have your own insurance, you can get this bill removed by filling out the required waiver online by Friday, Aug. 14.

The site is live now, if you'd like to get this taken care of. Thanks and please call the Student Affairs Office (607.871.2132) if you have questions about the waiver process.

If you are going to age out of your family's coverage, you might consider carrying AU's plan. It will cover you for a full 12 months, even if you are not an AU student during that full 12 months (e.g., if you are graduating in December or May).

Check the brochure at the link below to see the coverage and limitations of the plan AU offers. Link: **Health Insurance Waiver and Information** 

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Health Insurance Waiver if Your Child is Attending AU

Dear faculty and staff,

If you have a son or daughter attending AU, who is covered by your health insurance policy, please take a minute to complete the health insurance waiver at the link below.

All AU students are required to have medical insurance coverage, so every student is automatically billed \$535 for the AU insurance plan. You can get this bill removed by filling out the required waiver online by Friday, Aug. 14.

Thanks and please call the Student Affairs office (607.871.2132) if you have questions about the waiver process.

If your child is going to age out of your family's coverage, you might consider carrying AU's plan. It will cover students for a full 12 months, even if they are not an AU student during that full 12 months (e.g., December or May graduates).

Check the brochure at the link below to see the coverage and limitations of the plan AU offers. Link: **Health Insurance Waiver and Information** 

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Lecture: Do Recessions Have Silver Linings?**

Speaker: Emrys Westacott, Professor of Philosophy, Alfred University

Tuesday, June 23 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville

The recession presents hardships as well as opportunities for individuals and society as a whole. The program will prompt us to rethink our priorities, develop new skills, and rediscover ingenious ways of living frugally. Ideas will be shared.

The library-sponsored program is free and open to everyone. Doors open at 6:30 p.m.

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Alfred Magazine online: there's something new to read every week!

Check out the new online version of The Alfred magazine: <a href="http://alfredmagazine.alf...">http://alfredmagazine.alf...</a> See the latest "AU in the news," "Featured alumni," or "AU Courant: News for Alumni." We'll be updating features, too, so make sure you visit the alfredmagazine.alfred.edu often!

Link: Alfred Magazine online

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Memorial service for Elizabeth "Pat" Sibley Parry

A memorial service for Elizabeth "Pat" Sibley Parry, who died April 2, 2009, will be held at 3 p.m. July 11, 2009, at the Seventh Day Baptist/Union University Church on Church Street in Alfred.

Mrs. Parry, who taught English at Alfred University from 1963 to 1984, was first married to Dr. Myron "Mike" Sibley, who headed the religion and philosophy department at AU. He died in 1986, and in 1990, she married William Parry, professor emeritus of ceramic art at AU, who died in 2004.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews